The Scrapbag Rag
Blue Valley Quilt Guild, May 2007

Welcome, Quilt-Lovers

    
It’s time for a fun get-together at our May meeting on Monday evening, May 21, at 7:00 p.m. in the Seward Civic Center! Our guest presenter  will be Lincoln quilter Lois Wilson with a lecture and trunk show called “Lessons Learned.” Hey, I bet we can all relate to that!

Lois has studied under several nationally and internationally known quilt instructors. She is a member of the Lincoln Quilt Guild, the Nebraska State Quilt Guild, the American Quilt Society, a small group interested in art quilts, the Nebraska Quilt Documentation Project, and she volunteers at the International Quilt Study Center. Her trunk show includes about 40 quilts (mostly wall-hanging sizes) plus tips and ideas relating to her projects.


Our meeting will also feature a great (naturally) Show’n’Tell, plus refreshments (volunteered this month by members Jonna Straight and Carla Fiedler). Mystery quilters can look forward to Clue #5.


A special treat will be another silent auction for the rest of the wonderful quilting fabric donated to us by Darlene Young’s family. Beginning at 6:30 p.m., items will be displayed on a table where quilters may write their names and prices they’re willing to pay. The last person to “bid” before the close of the evening will receive the fabric(s) and can pay Guild treasurer Arlene Moritz. Checks may be made out to the BVQG. Proceeds will then become a special donation to the International Quilt Study Center in Lincoln, in Darlene’s memory. It’s a great cause with fabric benefits – what could be better? 

There will also be a table set aside for our Sewing Room Clearance Sale. Members are invited to bring items they’d like to share/sell with fellow quilters. It’s a great way to enjoy spring cleaning! Please price your own items. This money goes to support Guild activities.


Raffle tickets will be available! Each Guild member is encouraged to purchase at least one batch of 10 tickets ($10) as soon as possible. You may keep / sell at your own discretion! Let’s get the news out about our fantastic show! At our May meeting, money may be given to Treasurer Arlene Moritz.

“Old Traditions, New Trends”

A big thank you goes to September show volunteers! Mary Robbins has stepped up to the plate to be the show co-chairman with Lori Duffek. She’ll be taking Barbara Pike’s place. We appreciate Mary’s readiness to take on this responsibility. The show will go on! Phyllis Hronik has agreed to tend to our Raffle Quilt, and with it various promotions and “traveling” displays, ticket sales, etc. Marilyn Varner will be our Craft Table chairperson at the show where an important part of our Guild fund-raising takes place. Thank you, ladies! Please address your own questions, donations, or volunteering to these people and watch for sign-up sheets.

Also a thank you to member Carla Fiedler, who donated the wonderful machine quilting on our raffle quilt! It turned out great and will be a great promotion for our show.

Show Registration


We hope everyone is considering which quilts they’ll display in September. The sooner organizers can plan the better! You may turn in forms at any time until the deadline: August 1, 2007. (Therefore, July will be our last regular meeting before that deadline.) Informal photos of the quilts are helpful. President Jeanie will be bringing her camera to meetings to help with this. If you’d like her to take a photo of your project, please bring your quilt(s) to the meeting. You may also speak to any board member who will be happy to help you prepare for your registration and/or photos. (Do not let registration-phobia interfere with getting your projects to our quilt show.)
July Events 


Our July 4th quilt show will be on the upper floor of Cattle Bank with a theme of “Happy Holidays.” This show is also open to community quilters, and quilts need not fit the theme – though we hope to have plenty of holiday décor for everyone to enjoy. Bring your quilts to a regular meeting, to a Board member, or to Fabric Fair by Tuesday, July 3rd.

 Would you like to sit at the table during the show? Grab a partner and sign up for your time slot when that paper comes around. Remember, it’s air-conditioned in there!

The featured quilt speaker on that day will be our own BVQG Katy Coleman! Be sure to invite your friends and guests to enjoy her presentation.


Quilt set-up takes place on Tuesday, July 3rd, beginning at 5:00 p.m. Board members will be present and other volunteers are welcome! Take down will be at 3 p.m. on the 4th, just before the parade. Any quilts left will be stacked and picked up by Board members on Thurs., July 5th.


(P.S.- Reminder: No June Show in the Civic Center.)


Also, in July, our regular meeting has a Round Robin program planned, where members rotate among learning stations. However, we are short on volunteers to lead the stations. Do you have a skill you can share in a brief lesson at the meeting? Please consider this and speak to Joanne Neeley at 643-2702, and thank you!

Newsletter Updates


Many great ideas have been received relating to our new BVQG website! Details are still being worked out, and suggestions for future possibilities are being kept in mind. Thoughts may be addressed to Becky Wallroff who is generously donating her time to set this up for us. (Some of you may still receive a hard copy who don’t need it, but our lists will eventually get all caught up and coordinated. Feel free to update us on your preferences.) Check out the Guild website at: blue-valley-quilters.tripod.com
Treasurer’s Report

Balance – March 31, 2007






$1539.53

Income


Darlene Young’s Fabric Auction




    102.00


Sewing Room Clearance Sale





        6.85


Vendors for Quilt Show





    
    100.00


Bus Trip







   2040.00
Expenses


Omni Travel (bus upgrade)




   
       75.00


St. Anne Quilting (Raffle Quilt)




                    15.68


International Quilt Study Center (pledge)



      200.00


Marilyn Varner (newsletter)





        32.35


Karen Krull Robart (April program)




      151.80


Kriss Moulds (bus trip expenses)




        36.05

Balance – April 30, 2007






$3,277.50

Notes

     Profits from the Darlene Young silent auctions will later be donated to the IQSC.

     This year’s bus trip (after expenses) brought in a profit of $438.95! There were 51 participants who enjoyed the 2007 adventure.

Birthdays

Happy Birthday to:
     Jonna Straight – May 18

Final Address Update


Have you updated your own calendar booklet? Here is a final (correct) listing of names accidentally omitted from the book:

Carla Fiedler




Barbara Pike

13603 W. Superior St.



237 E. Bradford

Pleasant Dale, NE 68423



Seward, NE 68434

796-9506 643-4285

B-day: Dec. 5




B-day: Jan. 27

Connie Phillips




Suzanne Reinke

3595 Superior Rd.



318 N. 1st St.

Seward, NE 68434



Seward, NE 68434

523-5265 643-4516

B-day: Aug. 27




B-day: Jan. 15

connie@hughesbros.com
BVQG Minutes
April 16, 2007

The meeting was called to order by Jeanie at 7:05 p.m. Joanne introduced Karen Krull Robardt who presented her program Painting With Fabric.

A silent auction of Darlene Young’s fabrics was held for the benefit of the Quilt Study Center in Lincoln.


Jeanie recognized guests and members’ birthdays. Door prizes were given for the wearing of nametags and another prize donated by the program presenter was given.


Lori Duffek gave an update on the September quilt show. She asked for a co-chair for the event, a raffle quilt chairperson and a craft table chairperson. She thanked Carla Fiedler for donating the batting for the  raffle quilt and for quilting it.


Tina Emons designed the logo that will be used on quilt show materials such as raffle tickets and flyers. 


Mystery quilt clues, present and previous, were made available as were flyers for upcoming quilt events and registration sheets for entering quilts in our guild’s September show.


Members wishing to receive a hard copy of the newsletter by mail rather than an emailed version were asked to sign up. Jeanie thanked Becky Wallroff for getting the BVQG website up and running.


It was announced that photos need to accompany registration sheets for quilts entered in the September show.


The theme for the July 4th quilt show is “Happy Holidays.” Katy Coleman will present the program on that day.


The March minutes and treasurer’s report were approved as printed in the newsletter.


Next month’s program will be by Lori Wilson and is called Lessons Learned.


Elaine Nielson announced that Ricky Timms workshop registrations are due by May 14th and told us that a photo of our Out of Africa challenge quilts is tentatively set to be published in Quilter’s Newsletter Magazine’s September issue.


Show and Tell was held and the completed raffle quilt was shown. It is called Freedom Logs and was made Barbara Pike, quilted by Carla Fiedler, and bound by Barbara.

Meeting was adjourned after Marian Fosler announced the winners of the silent auction.









Respectfully submitted,









Mary Robbins

 To our May meeting

Bring:

Nametag

Clearance table items

Money for silent auction

Money for Raffle Tickets!

Show’n’Tell
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